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SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of an Environment Committee Meeting held on 

Tuesday 6th September 2011 at 7.00pm
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Present:  Chairman       Cllr Jan Holben (acting chairman)


    Councillors
     N Bliss, M Fitch, T Prater, N Griffiths, L Griggs and T Heselden 
    Parish Clerk   A Oates
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

  
The meeting opened at 7.00pm







no members of the public attended
1.
Apologies for absence received from Cllrs: R Grundy and G Fuller    

2.
Declarations of Interest -  None
Councillors and Officers present should disclose personal interests in any item on this agenda.  A councillor or Officer with a personal interest must describe and give details of the interest. Unless the personal interest amounts to a prejudicial interest, he/she may participate fully in the meeting.

A prejudicial interest is one, which a member of the public with knowledge of the relevant facts, would reasonably regard as so significant that it is likely to prejudice a councillor’s judgement of the public interest. Anyone with a prejudicial interest must, unless an exception applies of a dispensation granted withdraw from the meeting room.
3.
Minutes of last meeting - that the minutes of 5th July 2011 having been circulated, be confirmed as a 
correct record and signed.  Proposed by Cllr T Prater, seconded by Cllr N Bliss and agreed 
unanimously.
4.
Communications  – Cllr J Holben updated and read out a report on behalf of MFS. After consultation with businesses, preference for all gas works to be undertaken in January. Re the fluctuating levels of bacteria in bathing water samples, the Environment Agency has assured that overall Sandgate bathing waters would achieve a pass for Blue Flag. The standards will be changed in 2015. Cllr J Holden suggested that a proposal is put to full council that it starts holding the water agencies to account to make sure that they bring the water up to standard well before 2015. Need to meet with Southern Water to check that its pumping systems are doing the job properly. They are not effective with heavy floods. The drain on the escarpment overflows in heavy rain; Zoe Varian is pursuing this. Blocked storm drains need to be reported to KCC Highways and these will then be added to their schedule for action. Arrange a community action day to clear the build up of weeds and debris along the esplanade; the Clerk was requested to contact Giles Barnard at the district council. There is graffiti on sea wall by John Moore Statue; environmental services have been notified.

5. 
Christmas lights – Cllr N Bliss informed that the owner of Portland Studios has offered to organise a fund-raising rock and roll event in Chichester Hall, charging £10 a ticket with refreshments. This would be on the evening of the switch on of lights on the Christmas tree, after the children’s event on the green. The Clerk was asked to contact Dan File at Sandgate Primary to arrange for some children to come and sing. N Bliss will liaise with the Clerk re the arrangements for the children’s event. Escondido will organise the Christmas tree and connecting up the lights. If it rains, the event can move to Escondido’s. Cllr T Prater will speak to businesses re fund-raising for the rock and roll event. The date will be Friday 25th November (this has subsequently been changed to Saturday 26th November), with the switch on at 6pm.
6.
Report from Transport and Parking advisory group - Cllr N Griffiths had a meeting with SDC officers; they produced a report on the response to the informal consultation. SDC has agreed to extend single yellow lines with timings of 8am – 6pm Monday to Friday. This was felt to be too long for residents so times may reduce to 8am – 12. There will be a formal consultation and SDC will write to all the residents at the end of this month and put a notice in the local paper. If there are no strong objections, this will be in place by the end of November. LG suggested that the bend on Enbrook has junction protection as the bend is quite sharp. NG will put this to Bob Porter at SDC. It will also be suggested that the yellow line restriction could be 10am – 2pm, which would be better for residents. At the end of September, SDC’s parking strategy comes out. The council may have to push for permit parking for Sandgate. NG to request to see the letter to residents before it goes out. The parish council could send out an informal letter to residents that the extended yellow lines restriction is not cast in stone and that the council will help lobby for any extensions or changes in the future and that the council has already asked SDC for a change in the hours. NG requested volunteers for speed monitoring and was informed that there is a list of volunteers; also, volunteers could be requested in the next newsletter. Volunteers would have to be trained.
7.
Report from Beaches Advisory Group – TH - Cllr T Heselden reported that there were some issues with the Granville Parade loos, which Colin Payne at SDC was aware of: problems with the 20p coins not being accepted, no loo rolls and no water. TH was advised that this has now all been rectified. Re disabled access being blocked by a bin, a letter from SDC has been sent to The Ship, giving a fortnight’s notice to move it. There is also a ‘Give Way’ signpost in the way of access, KCC Highways will get this moved. TH requested if the committee could ask the main council to consider cleaning the beach over the winter, particularly after dogs are allowed back there over the winter period. It is understood that SDC will carry out a review of the Bye Laws, TH requested that an update on this is requested; the Clerk to follow up. TH reiterated the concerns about the water quality and the sump drain. JH will put a proposal to Shepway full council meeting that the water companies should be asked to disclose their schedule of upgrades to Shepway Council to ensure all pumping stations are working effectively in the light of expected increase in water standards due in 2015. Currently Sandgate gets a mix of two thumbs up and one thumb up, which is a pass using standards in operation now, however in 2015 one thumb up will become a ‘poor’ result and where this happens signage should be posted on the beach recommending bathers should use another beach which has a satisfactory result. PH will arrange a beach management meeting in September.
8.
Report from Business and Tourism Advisory Group – TP  - Cllr T Prater will meet with NG to discuss that when the parking strategy is released there is a proper consultation with businesses to get some input. The business group has opened a Twitter account: Twitter.com/sandgatekent which updates on events and businesses in Sandgate.
9.       Reports on 
· Chichester Memorial Hall – Cllr J Holben updated that the hallway has been decorated, the floor will be stripped and polished; roof quotes are being sought and they need to continue to raise funds.
· Plans for Sea Festival - Cllr N Bliss updated that the festival went very well; some comments received said that it was the best ever had. Requests for more stalls next year and a custard pie competition on the beach. The fireworks were excellent; the stallholders all seemed pleased; one stall was a bit out on a limb. More signage is needed. The P.A. could have been louder. The arts and crafts fair was very successful; the Working Men’s Club and Rowing Club did very well selling raffle tickets. This was the first year with activities on the sea.
· Youth and Recreation – Cllr J Holben is a trustee of the youth group; the group is looking for other premises, Chichester Hall was suggested, and the group is going for charitable status. 
· Wild life and open spaces – links to Parish Plan and recreational facilities – Cllr J Holben updated that the council is moving forward on the acquisition of the recreation ground and other lands; there is still a problem with flooding on the recreation ground, works were done on the drains and a ditch and bund were dug but SDC needs to re-look at the problem, the ditch may just need clearing.
· Sandgate Society - Cllr JH reported on behalf of MFS. The Society registered initial objection to possible building on Foreshaw beach at the end of the Riviera; has written to Planning re the decision to demolish Clewer House. No permission is required for demolition; however permission was sought and all SDC could do was ensure that it was demolished safely. One way to stop demolitions is to apply for listed status. JH responded to the Sandgate Society by letter.
10.
Date of the next meeting 11 October at 6pm, prior to the next parish council meeting.
The meeting closed at 7 50 pm
Signed by the Chairman Environment Committee…………………………………Date………………
